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3 – Late Start 10:47 am 
   - V/JV Scholars Bowl @ Gallatin 4 pm 
   - Counselor’s Advisory Committee Meeting 4 pm 
4 – V BB Sectionals TBA 
6 – Panther Card Trip for 7th-12th Grade 9:00 am – 2:30 pm 
7 – FFA Judging Day @ Brunswick 
   - MS Dance 7-9 pm 
8 – V BB Quarterfinals TBA 
10- V/JV Scholars Bowl @ Braymer 4 pm 
    - PTO Book Fair Week 
12- Area @ State FFA Officer Interviews @ Gallatin 4:30 pm 
13- V BB Show Me Showdown @ Columbia TBA 
15- Senior Citizens Prom 6 pm in the Multi-Purpose Room 
17- V/JV Scholars Bowl @ home 4 pm 
18- Spring Concert 6:30 pm 
19- BOE Mtg. 7 pm 
    - Early Out at 1:01 pm (Professional Development) 
20- FBLA Blood Drive 1 pm 
    - NCMC TSA @ Trenton 9 am 
21- 2nd Grade Field Trip 
22- After Prom Dodgeball Tourney Registration 10 am/ 
      Games @ 11 am 
24- V/JV Scholars Bowl @ S. Harrison 4 pm 
    - Classroom & Spring Pictures by Scholastic 
    - Lathrop TSA 
25- Father/Daughter Dance 
28- Early Out 11:20 am (Green Hills Telephone Banquet) 

29- District Solo/Ensemble @ St. Joseph TBA 

Subscribe Today for the  
Rural Reporter Polo Edition. 
Mail in to P.O. Box 233, Polo MO 64671 or call in at (660) 255-4300 to place 
your subscription today for the Rural Reporter Polo Edition.  The cost is $26.75 
for a full year.  All that is needed is your name, address and billing information. 
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SUPERINTENDENT 
Dr. Beverly Deis 

 
As you read this article, you may be like me in that we 

sometimes take reading for granted.  The ability to turn letters on a 

page into words and meaning is critical to success in school, as well as 

success in most professions. In education, students learn in a variety of 

ways and sometimes learning is difficult for some students, especially 

learning how to read.  It seems there is always new research to help 

educators teach reading skills to their students; however, some 

research has been around several years and these studies remain 

constant: read aloud to children.  As you read aloud to your child, it is 

important to keep your child within arm’s length and to also let him or 

her see your mouth move as you read.  Funny, isn’t it?  Something as 

simple as reading to your child can help him or her for a lifetime.  

Reading not only helps children, but reading is one of the best things 

adults can do to keep their brain “active.”   So, I guess I am saying, 

read, read, read!   

Hopefully, the weather will be turning for the better as we 

move closer to spring.  However, I still advise you to watch for school 

calendar updates on the website at http://polo.k12.mo.us or in 

newsletters sent home with your child.  As always, Polo R-VII School 

District welcomes visitors to our school.  Please check in with the 

Central Office any time you are visiting the school.   

 

BUY YOUR YEARBOOK NOW!! 
$45 or $50 with Namestamping 

 
Mass Media Staff: 

Aimee Walker, Danielle Allen, Joely Hicks, Skylar 
Howe, Mikayla Reavis, Jessica Farmer, Billie 
Thompson, Kaitlyn Adams, Mattie Curp, Lisa 

Tackett, Hailey Mattivi, Hannah Beshears, Kayla 
Eisman,  

Ms. Westover and Ms. Arth 
 
 

From the Elementary Principal 

Monica Palmer 
 

February has been very busy in the elementary!  The 

students enjoyed their Valentine’s Day parties that were put 

on by the room mothers.  There were a lot “sweet” treats and 

fun games going on that day.   

Caldwell County Spelling Bee: The Caldwell County 

Spelling Bee was held on February 12 in Hamilton.  Brooke 

Boydston was the champion of the bee with Steven Knotts 

and Corryn Baird being the first and second alternates 

respectively.  Brooke will participate in the Regional 

Spelling Bee in St. Joseph on March 8, 2014. 

Reading Olympics:  During the second two weeks of 

February, the elementary students were invited to participate 

in the Polo Reading Olympics. Every student was given an 

event sheet for their grade level and the race was on to fill in 

every event. The students had 2 weeks to read a variety of 

books that went along with their events so that they were 

able to broaden their reading interest. The students had so 

much fun competing to finish their events. The winning class 

with a grand total of 13 gold medals was Mrs. Silvey’s First 

Grade Class. Congratulations to all of the students who 

participated and received a prize. 

Box Tops for Education:  Starting today, we are starting a 

competition between the classes to see which classroom can 

turn in the most box tops from now until March 14
th

.  The 

class that turns in the most will win a prize from the PTO!  

There is a packet coming home today with a collection sheet 

that you can tape or glue your box tops on.  There are more 

sheets available at www.boxtopsforeducation or pick them 

up in the elementary office.  Good luck to everyone!  

Tutoring:  We would like to thank everyone who has gotten 

their child to school for tutoring before and after school this 

year.  I am confident that this extra work will pay off during 

our Spring testing.  Before and after school tutoring will 

conclude on March 27. 

Kindergarten Screening:  We are now making 

appointments for Kindergarten Screening on March 31
st
 and 

April 2
nd

.  If you know of a child that will be 5 by August 1, 

2014, please call the elementary office at (660) 354-2200 for 

more information.   

Save the Date:  Father/Daughter Date Night for the 

elementary has been scheduled for March 25
th

 from 6:30 to 

8:00 p.m.  Watch for more information to be sent home soon. 

PTO Book Fair:  The annual PTO Book Fair will be held 

the week of March 10-14.  Family night will be on Thursday, 

March 13.  Please come support this wonderful event! 

 

http://www.boxtopsforeducation/
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3 Polo Wrestlers Qualify for State 
Submitted Article 

 

The Polo wrestling squad traveled to Richmond to compete in the 

Super Districts #3 on Friday and Saturday, February 14 and 15.  The Polo 

team finished 8th out of 15 teams that participated. 1st place was Plattsburg 

with 177.5 team points, Lawson 2nd place with 167, Lathrop 3rd place with 

140, Richmond 4th place with 103, O’Hara 5th place with 99, Mid-Buchanan 

6th place with 91.5,  Lexington 7th place with 71 and Polo 8th place with 68 

team points.  Polo had three District winners who qualified for State:  170 – 

Jake Hicks (42-4 record) a junior placed 2nd behind 1st place Josh Hartzell 

(Lathrop 48-2), while Adrean Eskew a freshman from Lawson took 3rd 

place.  182- Gunner Martin (34-13) a Polo freshman placed 4th after 

wrestling Zach Griffing (Plattsburg 28-2) who won by fall. 220 – Wiley 

Martin (34-7) a junior at Polo placed 2nd after wrestling Austen Eskew 

(Lawson 29-1). 

      

 

 
 

 

Jacob Hicks brought home the sixth place medal for the 170 lb. weight class. 

Gunnar Martin did not bring home a medal but fought hard in his matches at Columbia. 

Wiley Martin brought home the fourth place medal for the 220 lb. weight class. 

CONGRATS POLO WRESTLERS!! 

11 out of 12 Polo Wrestlers place at GRC 

Tournament 

Submitted Article 

 
The Polo wrestling squad currently has a 16-5 dual 

record and is one win away from tying the all-time Polo 

High School record.  Polo competed last Tuesday evening, 

January 28, at West Platte. Lawson beat Polo 47-30 and 

Polo beat West Platte 51-10.  Those who placed at Lawson 

were:  113:  Mattie Curp won by forfeit, 152: Israel 

Alsbury won by pin over Boston Morgan, 170: Jake Hicks 

won by pin over Adrean Eskew, 182: Gunnar Martin won 

by pin over Gage Franklin, 285: Gavin Walker won by 

forfeit. 

    Next was West Platte and Polo had several wrestlers 

place.  Those who won by pinning:  160: Brandon 

Richardson over Hank Bartee, 170:  Jake Hicks over Mitch 

Moppin, 182:  Gunnar Martin over Michael Devers, 220:  

Wiley Martin won by decision over Aidan Vece, and those 

who won by a forfeit were; 106:  Michael Frisch, 113: 

Mattie Curp, 138: Jake Leonard, 195: Zach Feil and 285: 

Gavin Walker. 

     Thursday, January 30, Polo traveled to Higginsville to 

take on Richmond and Lafayette County.  Polo gave 

Lafayette County a battle, but fell short 48-36 and lost to 

Richmond 53-21.  Those who placed against Lafayette 

were:  138: Jake Leonard won by pin over Nathan 

Hursman, 152:  Israel Alsbury won over Colton Williams, 

170: Jake Hicks won over Cameron Lee, 182:  Gunnar 

Martin won over Trenton Hoeflicker, 195:  Justice Burton 

won by forfeit and 220:  Wiley Martin won over Tyler 

Jolly. 

   Those who placed against the Richmond squad were:  

113: Mattie Curp by forfeit, 170: Jake Hicks won by forfeit, 

195:  Justice Burton won by pin over David Parker and 

220: Wiley Martin won by decision over Kaleb Heber. 

     Polo competed in the Grand River Conference 

Tournament Saturday, February 1,  at South Harrison.  The 

tournament was delayed 2 hours due to road conditions, but 

that did not deter the Panther squad.  Polo took 12 

wrestlers, 11 placed and two came home GRC Champions.  

The Champions were 106:  Michael Frisch and 170:  Jake 

Hicks. The other 9 Polo wrestlers placing at GRC were:  

113: Mattie Curp – 4th, 120:  Wesley Crawford – 4th, 138:  

Jake Leonard – 3rd, 145:  Caleb Bolling – 4th, 152:  Israel 

Alsbury – 3rd, 182:  Gunnar Martin – 4th, 195:  Justice 

Burton – 3rd, 220:  Wiley martin – 2nd and 285:  Gavin 

Walker – 3rd place.  Coach Johnson had this to say after 

competing last Saturday, “We are winding down to the end 

of our season.  We have Super Districts next week and then 

State Tournament.  We have to be in shape and mentally 

focused to compete at an extremely high level.” 

 

 

Excellent Spellers Call Polo Home! 
 

Results from Polo’s local Spelling Bee: 

 

1
st
        Steven Knotts 

2
nd

       Amanda Hilburn 

3
rd

        Brooke Boydston 

4
th

        Corryn Baird 

 

1
st
 Alternate   Trysten Wolf 

2
nd

 Alternate  Taylor Wagner 

 

 
 

5th grader Brooke Boydston of Polo wins 

County Spelling Bee 
Submitted Article 

 

On Wednesday, February 12, the Hamilton School hosted 

the Caldwell County Spelling Bee.  Brooke Boydston, 5th grader, 

from Polo Middle School won the County Spelling Bee.   Jason 

Gates of Braymer received 2nd place, Steven Knotts a Polo an 8th 

grader placed 3rd overall (Polo’s 1st Alternate) and Corryn Baird 

a 5th grader from Polo received 4th place overall (Polo’s 2nd 

Alternate).  Brooke will travel to St. Joseph to compete at the next 

level on March 8. 

 
Brooke Boydston, Jason Gates, Steven Knotts and Corryn Baird. 

 

Contest Season 
By Skylar Howe 

 

Starting in February, the Polo FFA chapter members begin 

studying for their contests for the year. There are many contests for 

the members to choose from. They vary from flowers to taking math 

tests. They will work about two months on the contest they choose.  

Each student gets to choose the contest they would like to 

compete in. Houston Stone plans on being on the forestry team.  

Sidney Copeland wants to compete in Farm management, which is a 

contest where math is very important. The sophomores get the 

choice of either competing on the soils, entomology, or agronomy 

teams. Emily Fickess hopes of going to state in agronomy. The 

freshmen also have certain contests they can compete in. These 

include FFA knowledge, livestock judging, and dairy food. Joely 

Hicks plans to compete in FFA knowledge. 

 The goal for each year is to have as many contestants go to 

State FFA convention as possible. Last year, Polo had 4 teams that 

qualified. This year’s goal is to get 5 to state. 

 

http://polo.k12.mo.us/
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GUESS THE PANTHER!! 
 

Elementary  

  
 

This 6
th

 grade boy is involved in wrestling and 

football. His favorite color is blue. His hobby is knife 

collecting. His favorite song is “Ridin High,” by Jawga 

Boyz. His favorite movie is “Hop.” If he could have any 

power it would be the power of invisibility. He wants to 

travel to Italy. He also loves to hunt. 

 

 Middle School 

 
This 8

th
 grade boy is involved in baseball, football, 

track, and basketball. His favorite color is green and his 

favorite thing to do in his free time is play Xbox360. His 

favorite song is “Hall of Fame,” by The Script, and his 

favorite movie is “Olympus has Fallen.” If he could have 

any super power it would be to freeze time. He wants to 

travel to Russia. This 8
th

 grader’s role model is Mason Misel 

because he is funny, has good grades, and is “Peter Griffin.” 

 

High School 

 
This sophomore girl is involved in varsity softball. Her 

favorite color is neon orange. In her free time she likes to 

listen to music, hang out with her friends, and text. Her 

favorite song is “Hall of Fame” by the Script. Her favorite 

movie is “The Perks of Being a Wallflower.” If she could 

have any super power it would be to read minds because 

she’s curious and nosey. If she had the chance to go 

anywhere, she would go to Neverland because she doesn’t 

want to grow up. Her role model is Megan Meier because 

she speaks to students all around the United States about 

bullying and how it affected her daughter’s life. She 

supports Meier 100%! 

 
 

ASK ALLI 

 

1. Q. How do you always keep a positive attitude? 

 

A. You need to focus on keeping a next play mentality. 

Once it happens it’s over. You don’t need to continue 

to pout or be mad about it. 

 

2. Q. What is a good joke? 

A. Boy: Do you have a date for Valentine’s Day? 

                      Girl: Yes, February 14
th

.  

3.  Q. What is a good way to break the ice on the first date? 

       

A.  A good way to break the ice is to figure out what   

that person is interested in and start a conversation 

about that. 

 4.  Q. What is the best way to ask someone to prom? 

               

A. Find a way that is cute and it ties in with something    

they have always wanted or something     they really 

love. 

        

5. Q. Why do we have homework after we spend eight   

hours at school each day? 

            

A. There is not enough time during class to go through 

everything that needs to be reviewed.  

 

Braymer Pounces on the Panthers 
Submitted Article 

 

After missing Tuesday – Thursday of the school week due to 

a winter snow storm that dropped anywhere from 9-12 inches of 

snow in Caldwell County, the Polo Panther basketball teams traveled 

to Braymer to take on the Bobcats.  The Polo teams could not get 

anything started while the Braymer teams seemed to be charged up 

and ready.  The Polo girls stayed close to Braymer in the first quarter 

and was only 2 baskets down with 3:28 left on the clock at the end of 

the second quarter.   Braymer managed to add 14 points to their score 

in those 3 minutes, while  Polo added 5 before the half time buzzer 

that left the  Lady Panthers trailing 32-19.   Braymer continued to 

build on their half time lead and beat the Lady Panthers who fought a 

hard game 66-44.  Senior Tabitha Poje led her team with 13 points, 

Sidney Copeland added 11 points and 8 rebounds, Danielle Allen had 

8 and 6 rebounds, Maria Rains 7 and Adriana Segar had 5 points and 

11 rebounds.   The Polo girls are currently 12-8 and 2-2 in their 

Conference. 

     The Polo boys team could not seem to buy a bucket while the 

talented Braymer Bobcats were on fire and poured in 19 points in the 

first quarter.  Braymer led at half time 34 – 10.  Polo played even 

with the Bobcats in the second half as Braymer scored 29 team points 

and Polo scored 23.  Polo fell to the Bobcats 63-33 at the final 

buzzer.  Leading the Panthers was Senior Jack Pile with 15 points (1- 

3 pointer) and 1 blocked shot, sophomore Parker Smith added 12, 4 

blocked shots and 6 rebounds, Drew Williams 2, Brandon Hubbard 2, 

Mason Misel and Michael Leamer both added one free throw.  Polo 

is now 5-14 on their season and 2-2 in Conference play. 

     Sophomore Logan O’Dell  was high scorer for the Braymer team 

with 19 points and 12 rebounds, senior Dillan Hall added 10 points, 

freshman Jordan Miller 10 points, sophomore Wade Phillips 9, junior 

Juan Brandon 8 (2 – 3 pointers), junior Jordan Fuller 3 and senior 

Kyle Kelly and junior Ty Hays both added 2.  

     Polo will travel to South Harrison Monday to participate in a 

rescheduled game with the Bulldogs, Tuesday the Panthers will host 

the Stanberry Tigers while they enjoy Senior Night festivities and 

Friday the Panthers will pack their bags and travel to Worth County.   

 
Parker Smith #10, Jack Pile #21 and Mason Misel #43 defend their goal 

against Braymer’s lead scorer Logan O’Dell #21. 

 
All five Lady Panthers anticipating the rebound along with Braymer’s Darcey 

Peters, Tabitha Poje #10, Sidney Copeland #32, Danielle Allen #3, Adriana 

Segar #11, Brooke Jones #43. 

  

Braymer’s Sadie Watson #52 guarding Polo’s Danielle Allen #3. 

 

 

Guess the Panther Answers: Elementary: Wyatt Segar         Middle School: Garrett Jones               High School: Mikayla Reavis 

http://polo.k12.mo.us/
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Skills USA & the ESACC 
By: Hailey Mattivi 

 

Skills USA are a vocational competition. It is about 

being the best you can be and not giving up. Every year there 

are competitions in each program; computer support, 

automotive, health services, HVAC, electrical, construction, 

EMT, and firefighting.  

Last year’s Polo Panther, Zack Feil in CPS: 

transportation distribution & logistics. Polo has had many 

winners over the years. The vo-tech center is where the 

students go to so they can go to competitions. 

 It isn’t just for students, it’s for adults too. There are 

classes for adults that are unable to get a job and this program 

helps the adults and students. This program is a very good 

place to get hands on work in the shops. The center has 

helped over 20,000 people establish a career. The people that 

have been through the program have got jobs. This is a big 

opportunity to have a role in this center.  

There is going to be two new classes in the career 

center 3D animation & digital and web development.   There 

is a fieldtrip to the ESCC on March 5
th

 for the juniors and 

seniors to determine if they would like to attend.  

 

 

Hamilton Tournament rough on Polo teams 
Submitted Article 

 

Both Polo basketball teams participated in the 20th Annual 

Hamilton Invitational Basketball Tournament last week and came up 

against some tough competitors.  The most exciting game for Polo fans 

was played on Wednesday night when the 7th cede Polo boys team 

upset the 5th ceded Lathrop Mules in an overtime.  The Panthers had 

competed in a close game on Monday night against the 1st ceded 

Trenton team as well.  Monday and Wednesday the Polo boys team 

worked like a well oiled machine against two very strong, competitive 

teams.  Monday the Polo boys stayed within 10 with the #1 ceded 

Trenton team and even came within 2 for a period of the game.  Polo 

got in foul trouble in the last 4 minutes of the game and fell to the 

talented Trenton team 56-68.  Leading the Panthers was senior Jack 

Pile with 25 points, 5 steals, 5 rebounds, 2 blocked shots and 4 assists, 

senior Drew Williams added 14 (2 – 3 pointers), Parker Smith 9 points 

and 6 rebounds, Justin Thompson 6 and Dylan Fry 2 and 6 rebounds.    

     Wednesday night the Panthers came ready to play some ball and 

showed that right up to the end of the overtime when they snatched the 

win away from the 5th ceded Lathrop Mules 64-57.  It was a fast paced 

game that kept the Panther fans entertained and on the edge of their 

seats.  High scorer for the Panthers was Jack Pile with 27 (2 – 3 

pointers), 7 rebounds and 4 assists, Parker Smith with 19 points and 10 

rebounds, Drew Williams with 9 points (2 – 3 pointers), Justin 

Thompson 5 and 7 rebounds and Dylan Fry with 4. 

     Polo fell to Hamilton during the consolation game played Friday 

night 66-44. 

     The Polo girls ceded 6th met with some tough competition 

throughout the tournament.  They fell to the Trenton Monday night in 

their first tournament game 50-31.  Senior Maria Rains led the 

Panthers will 11 points and 3 rebounds, Sidney Copeland added 9 

points and 6 rebounds, Danielle Allen 6 points and 3 rebounds, 

Adriana Segar 4 points and 3 rebounds and Jenny Framer 1. 

     Wednesday the Panthers played the 2nd ceded South Harrison team 

and came up short 71-47.  Leading the Panthers was Danielle Allen 

with 14 points and 9 rebounds, Tabitha Poje 11, Adriana Segar 10 and 

4 rebounds and Sidney Copeland 9 and 8 rebounds. 

     Friday night the Panthers competed in the Consolation game against 

the 5th ceded Hamilton Hornets and lost by 4 in a low scoring game 

ending 24 – 20.  Scoring for the Panthers was Danielle Allen and 

Sidney Copeland each with 7 and 5 rebounds, Adriana Segar 4 and 

Maria Rains 2. 

     Saturday night, Lathrop beat Trenton in championship girls game 

53-36 and Gallatin beat Trenton in boys game 64-56. 

 
Polo’s junior Adrianna Segar #11 and junior Danielle Allen #3  shutting out 

Hamilton’s Morgan Prather #34 

 
Polo sophomore #10 Parker Smith got the jump ball over Hamilton’s 6’2” senior 

Jordan Pickrell, but Hamilton got the win 

 

FBLA 
By: Joely Hicks 

 
Last Monday on February 18

th
 a few members of the 

Polo FBLA went to districts at North Central Missouri 

College (NCMC). Four of our members placed high enough 

to move on to the state level: Jacob Hicks 5
th

 in personal 

finance, Skylar Howe 4
th

 in personal finance, Mason Misel 

3
rd

 also in personal finance, and Joely Hicks 1
st
 in word 

processing. State will be April 13
th

-15
th

 in Columbia.  

 The chairperson, Skylar Howe, thanks everyone who 

bought the Valentine Gifts for supporting FBLA. We 

approximately sold 300 carnations, 175 balloons, and 130 

candy bars. 

 We have several upcoming events. First is our Senior 

Citizen Prom, March 15
th

 6-9 pm in the Multi-Purpose 

Room. The theme is Roaring 20’s.  Next, we have the blood 

drive March 20
th

 from 1-6 pm also in the Multi-Purpose 

Room. Finally, FBLA is hosting the Kids Zone for the 

Greenhill’s Telephone annual meeting on March 28
th

. 

 

Senior Jack Pile receives recognition 

for scoring his 1,000th point as a 

Panther. 

 
 

Jack Pile with head Coach Larry Rains 

 

The Anticipation of Vernal Equinox 
By Mr. Green, Polo Science Department 

 

My fellow Americans, I feel an apology is in order. I 

tried to lend my heartfelt, positive support to our Winter 

Olympians, but my heart just wasn’t in it. I am tired of 

looking at the snow and ice. I enjoy the change of seasons as 

much as the next person, but this is getting old. If the snow 

and bitter cold has you thinking that this winter is abnormal, 

you are not alone. Over the last 25 years, the average number 

of days with a high temperature recorded below freezing is 

27 days. We have experienced 33 thus far in the 2013-14 

meteorological winter season. So, this winter will go down 

on record as “well below climate normal temperature” for 

our area despite the warmer temperatures of mid February. 

We are currently experiencing the 10th coldest winter since 

1896, the first year of recorded weather history. Accumulated 

snowfall totals as of February 9th were on the order of 24.2 

inches. That may seem excessive, but when you melt it down 

it may only equate to about 2.50” of liquid rainfall. It is still 

good enough to be counted as the 11th highest snowfall 

accumulation of a winter season. However, that does not 

mean that it is the 11th wettest winter of all time. In fact, 

much of northern Missouri is still experiencing a “moderate 

drought” according to climatologists at the National Oceanic 

and Atmospheric Administration (NOAA). Once all the 

snowpack from this winter has melted into the ground, the 

entire area is expected be removed from such classification. 

Current forecast models depict a warm, damp start to an early 

spring (enter applause of farmers everywhere). To that end I 

offer good riddance to this winter season, and would like to 

welcome the official start to the vernal equinox on March 

20th at 2:45 PM. Start packing your things old man winter, 

the clock is ticking! 

 

http://polo.k12.mo.us/
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Department of Elementary and 

Secondary Education Releases Revised 

Assessment Plan for Missouri Schools 
   By: Aimee Walker 

 
The 2014-2015 school year will be full of changes for Polo R-7, 

especially with the new revised assessment plan from the Department of 

Elementary and Secondary Education (DESE). This new plan was 

created in order to save time from state testing and also save money 

overall. With this, more classroom instruction time would be allowed by 

using thirty minute survey tests in Mathematics and Language Arts 

classes in place of seven hours of testing for third, fourth, sixth and 

seventh graders. Transitioning grades, fifth and eighth, will continue 

taking the full Math, Language Arts, and Science tests. 

 As for students enrolled in high school, the end of course exams 

(EOC’s) will continue as they were for Algebra I, Algebra II, English 2, 

Biology, Government and Personal Finance. Polo students do not have to 

test in Personal Finance due to it being a course requirement for 

graduation. The state will provide a one-time scheduled testing of the 

ACT for all high school juniors. By doing so, it will allow the students, 

their families, and teachers to see if they are prepared for college while 

saving the money for a testing fee.  

 All assessment tests will be given online, which will help enable 

students to come into the 21
st
 century by using technology skills. This 

will help provide them with quick, valid results. The students’ scores 

will be returned to the districts within ten business days for grade level 

tests and five business days for EOC’s. Using the new assessment plan, 

it will reduce DESE’s funding request from $3.5 million to under $2.7 

million.  

With this new assessment plan’s, goals of all or most testing will 

be completed online, creating faster reports for the districts, state 

funding, raising Missouri learning standards, and state-to-state 

comparability. They hope this will reduce the number and costs of 

testing. This will reduce the amount of testing time while keeping 

formative tests and making sure they are relevant to the students taking 

them.  

The Assistant Commissioner, Sharon Helwig, said, “We are 

committed to raising expectations for students and improving our 

assessment system to ensure our students graduate ready for college and 

a career.” Sharon is the head of the Department’s Office of College and 

Career Readiness. The number one goal of Missouri’s Top 10 by 20 plan 

is to make sure Missouri students graduate college and are career ready. 

The plan is aimed at making Missouri student’s achievement within ther 

10 top states in education by the year 2020. Sharon Helwig also stated, 

“This plan represents collaboration between the Department and several 

key stakeholders, including organizations representing teachers and 

administrators.”  

 Polo’s high school counselor, Mr. Alan Meyers said, “I like the 

changes with the new assessment plan. It requires less testing time for 

students and teachers, at a lower cost. I also like the fact that all juniors 

will be given the ACT test for free.” He expects no big changes with the 

new plan, except that all MAP testing for third through eighth grade will 

be online. All EOC testing will remain the same, and the ACT for the 

juniors will take place during school hours instead of on a Saturday.  

Below is a chart of the new assessment tests that will be taken in the 

2014-2015 school year. The new assessment plan reduces the hours of 

testing from 28.25 hours to 16.45 hours, which is a big time saver for all 

students and teachers, allowing more classroom instruction to occur. The 

previous proposal consisted of 76.75 hours of testing, costing 

$30,367,814. The revised proposal will consist of 39.95 hours and cost 

$26,825,467.  

 The faculty here at Polo are definitely looking forward to a new 

and better testing plan that will help improve the spending and time 

spent for usual testing, while also hoping to improve test scores 

altogether. Polo R-7 will gain many advances in testing and education, 

which will help the students in the long run. The 2014-2015 school year 

will definitely be full of changes, but hopefully they will benefit 

individual students, as well as the school district as a whole.  

 

Senior Spotlight 
By: Kayla Eisman 

 

Kolton Roark 

1. If you had a plane ticket anywhere, where would you go? 

Venezuela 

2. Who will you miss the most after graduation? 

My best friend Tabitha Poje 

3. Do you have a hidden talent nobody knows about? 

I can toot my ABC’s 

4. If you were to pass an item/talent to someone after graduation what 

would you give them? Who would you give it to? 

I would pass some well learned advice to the underclassmen and tell 

them to have fun and enjoy the ride. 

5. What is your favorite memory from Polo? 

Practicing Dairy Foods with Kayla Eisman, we’ve had some pretty 

good laughs and also making friends like Gretta (aka Maria Rains). 

Maria Rains 

1. If you had a plane ticket anywhere, where would you go? 

Armenia 

2. Who will you miss the most after graduation? 

Mrs. Snodgrass 

3. Do you have a hidden talent nobody knows about? 

I can play the handbells. 

4. If you were to pass an item/talent to someone after graduation what 

would you give them? Who would you give it to? 

I’d pass on advice and say that you can be anything you want to be. 

Never settle for less. 

5. What is your favorite memory from Polo? 

Senior night basketball game against Stanberry, we won in double 

overtime. 

Ashley Adams 

1. If you had a plane ticket anywhere, where would you go? 

Cuba, never been there before and I could use some warm weather. 

2. Who will you miss the most after graduation? 

Kylee Mae Eaglen 

3. Do you have a hidden talent nobody knows about? 

I can wiggle my ears. 

4. If you were to pass an item/talent to someone after graduation what 

would you give them? Who would you give it to? 

I would pass my trumpet to a new band member. 

5. What is your favorite memory from Polo? 

I don’t really have a particular one but, band trips and track meets are 

some of my favorites. 

Jonny Shelton 

1. If you had a plane ticket anywhere, where would you go? 

Hawaii to see Pearl Harbor. 

2. Who will you miss the most after graduation? 

Justin Thompson and Houston Stone 

3. Do you have a hidden talent nobody knows about? 

No 

4. If you were to pass an item/talent to someone after graduation what 

would you give them? Who would you give it to? 

I would give my speed & agility, and my toughness to Alex Jensen. 

5. What is your favorite memory from Polo? 

Going to South Harrison and beating them my junior year, and also 

playing with my brothers. 

Kayla Eisman 

1. If you had a plane ticket anywhere, where would you go? 

Germany to visit my family. 

2. Who will you miss the most after graduation? 

My Brodette you know who you are. 

3. Do you have a hidden talent nobody knows about? 

Yea, I can fold my tongue into the shape of a shamrock 

4. If you were to pass an item/talent to someone after graduation what 

would you give them? Who would you give it to? 

I would give my fabulous sense of style to whoever wants it. 

5. What is your favorite memory from Polo? 

Honestly, every memory is a good one for me. 

Logan Stump 

1. If you had a plane ticket anywhere, where would you go? 

The Bahamas or some other tropical island. 

2. Who will you miss the most after graduation? 

My friends 

3. Do you have a hidden talent nobody knows about? 

I can belch on command. 

4. If you were to pass an item/talent to someone after graduation what 

would you give them? Who would you give it to? 

My artistic skills to my sister. 

5. What is your favorite memory from Polo? 

All of the new people I have met and the memories I made with them. 

James Ross 

1. If you had a plane ticket anywhere, where would you go? 

Tokyo Japan 

2. Who will you miss the most after graduation? 

Stumpy 

3. Do you have a hidden talent nobody knows about? 

Yes, avoiding work 

4. If you were to pass an item/talent to someone after graduation what 

would you give them? Who would you give it to? 

I would pass my talent to make friends with everyone to John Bost 

5. What is your favorite memory from Polo? 

2014 Courtwarming 

 

Polo Varsity Wrestling Squad beats 

school duals record 

     The Polo varsity wrestling squad beat the school team dual 

record last Saturday as they competed in the Albany Dual 

Tournament.  Polo ended their regular season with a dual record of 

20-6 which is a new school record for dual wins.  The previous 

record was 17 set during the 2009-10 season.  The results from the 

tournament were as follows:  Polo 57 – Hamilton 16, Polo 48 – 

Father Tolten (Columbia, MO) 12, Polo 60 – SW Livingston 6, 

Polo 54 – Riverside 12 and Maryville 33 – Polo 30.   
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Lady Panthers snatch the win away 

from  Maysville 
Submitted Article 

 

Tuesday, February 18, both Polo basketball teams 

traveled to King City for a Grand River Conference match-up.  

Both Polo teams fell short to the Wildkats.  The Polo girls could 

not get anything started and came up short at the final buzzer to 

King City 49-28.  Polo was led on offense by Sidney Copeland 

with 8 points,  Danielle Allen with 6, Maria Rains and Adriana 

Segar both added 4 points and 8 rebounds, Tabitha Poje added 

one - 3 pointer and grabbed 7 rebounds and Jennifer Farmer 3. 

     The Polo boys remained within 10 points of the Wildkats for 

most of the first half against a very strong King City team.  After 

half time the Wildkats poured on their offense beating the 

Panthers 65-37.  Parker Smith led the Polo boys team with 19 

points and 9 rebounds, Tristan Rardon 8, Mason Misel 4 points 

and 5 rebounds, Dylan Fry 4, and Justin Thompson 2 with 5 

rebounds. 

     The Polo basketball teams hosted the Maysville Wolverines 

in two more conference games Thursday, February 20.  The Polo 

Lady Panthers fought all four quarters against a much improved 

Wolverines team and snatch the win by 2 points in the final 

seconds of the game beating them 50-48.  The Lady Panthers are 

15-10 for the season.  Junior Danielle Allen stepped up in the 

second half of the game and led her team with 17 points and 8 

rebounds on offense.  Tabitha Poje added 12 points and 8 

rebounds, Adriana Segar 11 and 7 rebounds, Maria Rains 8 and 

Sidney Copeland 2. 

     The Polo boys competed throughout the game with the 

Maysville team but, the Wolverines pulled ahead and beat the 

Panthers 41-20.  Parker Smith a sophomore for Polo led his team 

scoring with 10 points and 8 rebounds, Drew Williams added 5, 

Mason Misel 2 and 5 rebounds, and Tyler James 2.  Coach Rains 

stated, “I feel the boys played with great focus and effort both 

games.” 

 
Senior Tabitha Poje broke the school record for the most 3 pointers scored in a game with 7 on 

February 14, at Worth County. 

 

VFW Patriot's Pen Essay Contest 

Winners Announced 
 
The Patriot's Pen Competition is sponsored through the Veterans of 

Foreign Wars and Ladies Auxiliary Post.  Middle school students in Mrs. 

Rardon's Communication Arts classes were assigned an essay topic of "What 

Patriotism Means to Me". This event was sponsored by the Veterans of Foreign 

Wars and Ladies Auxiliary Post 858 from Chillicothe, Missouri. Members VFW 

presented the essay winners a certificate and cash. The winners from the seventh 

grade were: 1st –Makayla Wise, 2nd –Clay Garton, and 3rd – Garion Hall. The 

winners from the eighth grade were: 1st – Megan Latimer, 2nd – Matt Vaughan, 

and 3rd – Teagan Logan. Megan Latimer’s essay went on to the District level 

and placed second there.  The Voice of Democracy writing contest was open to 

juniors. The winners were 1
st
 – Mattie Curp, 2

nd
 – Sidney Copeland and 3

rd
 – 

Adriana Segar.  The first place essays for Mrs. Rardon’s class are to follow.   

                            

 
What patriotism means to me. 

Makayla Wise 

 Patriotism to different people has different meanings; to a soldier 

patriotism might mean fighting for his or her country.  To a teacher patriotism 

might mean teaching their class about America and about all the heroes who 

fought for us to be where we are today.  But to me patriotism means being loyal 

to my country. 

 There are many different ways to be loyal to your country such as 

saying the pledge of allegiance, putting your right arm over your heart, watching 

the flag when the national anthem comes on, also singing it if you are not 

making fun of your proud country’s song. 

 You can also show loyalty by telling soldiers thank you for fighting for 

our country to be as free as we are today.  Without them we wouldn’t be free, we 

wouldn’t have won the war.  We would have been taken over.  You can also 

show loyalty to your country when they have marches for the soldiers, go to 

them and donate things they are in need of. 

 The nine eleven attack helps remind us about the heroes we have and 

what they are up against when they go to war.  People don’t know what nine 

eleven is because they haven’t heard of it before, because they were not born at 

the time of the attacks.  The Pearl Harbor attacks also help remind us of how 

loyal the soldiers are to our country. 

 My uncle was in Pearl Harbor at the time of the bombing.  He survived 

but died weeks later from sickness.  My grandfather was also in the army.  He 

left when he was 15 years old.  My step mom fought in Afghanistan. 

 Veterans Day at school helps teach the younger students about the 

many soldiers and what they wert through in their time at war and training.  It 

also shows them what they are going through right now such as their recovering 

from the war.  Some children take advantage of our freedom.  When I was 

younger I used to take notes over what the veterans said, so I could show my 

younger siblings, so they understood.  I have shown every one of my siblings my 

notes so they will know what patriotism is and how it affects our country. 

 That is what patriotism means to me, loyalty and respect for our 

country.  Thank you for reading my essay on patriotism. 

 

What Patriotism Means to Me 

Megan Latimer 
 Patriotism is about showing support, having honor and respect, and 

being proud of your country. As John F. Kennedy said, “Ask not what your 

country can do for you; ask what you can do for your country.” I agree with this 

statement because it defines how many Americans feel about their country. 

Patriotism is more than taking your hat off during the national anthem. It is being 

devoted to your country no matter what. 9/11 was a tragedy but, it unified 

America’s citizens and caused patriotism. 

 One part of patriotism is showing support for your country. This 

concept is a lot like supporting your school. Students show school spirit by 

dressing in school colors or wearing school symbols. People support America by 

wearing red, white, and blue or by having symbols like the American flag in 

their house. Military families show a lot of support for our country. They go 

through missing and worrying about their spouse, child, or parent so Americans 

can have freedom. Consider, for example, if someone you loved was always 

gone and you did not know if they were alive or not. 

 Patriotism is also having honor and respect for your country. 

Respecting your country means to respect things like the American flag and the 

national anthem. I have observed how people react when some people do not 

have respect for America when the Star Spangled Banner is played. Some girls 

on my softball team talk and giggle when it is played at our games, and these 

actions reflect our team and make us appear disrespectful to America. 

 Another way of being patriotic is being proud of your country. I come 

from a small town and I often hear people say to be proud of where you come 

from and not ashamed. It is the same thing with your country. Some people talk 

about how much they dislike America and that they do not want to live here. I 

find this rude and disrespectful to our country. People should accept that our 

country is not perfect, but it is still great. 

 By way of simple summary, patriotism is about showing support, 

honor, respect, and pride for your country. People show respect for their country 

by honoring American symbols like the flag. Being proud of your country is a 

part of being patriotic. In view of these facts, patriotism is having devotion and 

love for your country. 
 

Youth Wrestling 
Kaitlyn Adams 

 

This year’s youth wrestling team has worked really hard 

this season.  The youth wrestling head coach is Max Hicks. They 

had a wrestling tournament on February 8
th 

at Polo high school 

in our gym.  Fourteen schools participated. We had a lot of 

support from our Polo community who helped with the food, 

keeping score, and cleaning up after the tournament. We would 

like to thank those who showed up to cheer on our youth 

wrestlers. Over all the wrestlers did a great job. I asked a couple 

of people for their opinion on how our wrestlers did. They all 

responded that they thought the wrestlers tried their hardest and 

they can’t wait to see them wrestle again next year. Kareem 

Abdul said, “A lot of young players don’t really know much 

about the history of the game and a lot of them are missing out 

on what the game is all about, especially the whole concept of 

sportsmanship and teamwork.” 

 

 Tyler Carter looks to the coach for advice. 
                   

       Trysten Wolf trying to escape his opponent.              

http://polo.k12.mo.us/


  

http://polo.k12.mo.us                      Page 7 

Polo girls win in double overtime against 

Stanberry 
     The Polo basketball teams were busy last week playing 3 

conference games each.  The Polo Lady Panthers traveled to 

Bethany to take on the South Harrison Bulldogs Monday, 

February 10, in their third match-up of the season.  The Bulldogs 

beat the Lady Panthers for the third time, but the lady Panthers 

fought hard throughout the game.  Polo fell to South Harrison 

61-48.  Leading the Panthers was Sidney Copeland with 15 

points and 11 rebounds, Danielle Allen added 11 points and 5 

rebounds, Tabitha Poje 10, Adriana Segar 7, Brooke Jones 3 and 

Maria Rains 2 

     Tuesday night, February 11, the Lady Panthers hosted the 

much improved Stanberry Tigers.  Stanberry led most of the first 

half with Tabitha Poje being the only scorer for the Panthers with 

11 points up until 4 minutes were left in the second quarter.  The 

Lady Panthers battled back and competed with the Tigers in the 

remainder of the game.  Polo was leading by 3 in the final 

seconds of the game when Stanberry’s Madesen Gage #12 

managed to get open and sank a 3 pointer at the buzzer tying the 

score.  In overtime the score remained close with both teams 

scoring only 5 points.  Stanberry was ahead by 3 points with only 

seconds left on the clock when junior Brooke Jones #43 of Polo 

drained a 3 pointer from the bottom corner of the court.  In the 

second overtime as Stanberry’s key players fouled out #12 

Madesen Gage and #52 Taylor Lager Polo capitalized on that 

and held their 3 point lead this time as the buzzer rang and Polo 

beat Stanberry 60-57.  Polo scored 14 in the overtime to 

Stanberry’s 11.  Leading the Panthers was Tabitha Poje with 14 

(4 – 3 pointers) Adriana Segar with 14 points and 15 rebounds, 

Sidney Copeland 12 points and 9 rebounds, Maria Rains 8, 

Danielle Allen 6 and 10 rebounds and Brooke Jones 6.   

     Tuesday night the Polo school also took time to recognize 

senior Jack Pile for scoring his 1,000th point during a game 

played on December 9, 2013.  Senior basketball players, 

cheerleaders and managers were also recognized before the girls 

varsity game. 

     Polo traveled to Grant City to take on the Worth County 

Tigers in a Grand River Conference game.  Senior Tabitha Poje 

broke the Polo High School record for most 3 pointers in a game 

and most 3 pointers in a season making 7  three pointers.  She 

was on fire scoring the first 9 points of the game for Polo making 

three 3 pointers.  Poje led her team with 25 points, Danielle 

Allen 14 and 9 rebounds, Maria Rains 9, Brooke Jones 8,Adriana 

Segar 7 points, Sidney Copeland 7, Anna Way 3 (1 – 3 pointer), 

Hailee Curp and Jessica Farmer with 2 each. 

    The Polo boys battled all week long in three Grand River 

Conference games showing some improvements as a team along 

the way.  Polo fell to the 2A South Harrison Bulldogs Monday 

night 85-50.  Parker Smith led Polo with 23 points and 11 

rebounds, Jack Pile 11, Drew Williams 7, Justin Thompson 4 

points and 4 rebounds, Dylan Fry 3 and Mason Misel 2 and 4 

rebounds. 

     Polo hosted the State ranked Stanberry Tigers on Tuesday 

during senior night.  Polo remained close to Stanberry 14-9 at the 

end of the first quarter and 30-20 at half time.  Coach Rains 

stated that he would have liked his team to handled the ball 

better, which led to many easy buckets for the Tigers.  Stanberry 

came out after half time charged up and beat Polo 61-32.  

Leading the Panthers was Parker Smith with 11 points and 7 

rebounds, Jack Pile 10, Drew Williams 4, Dylan Fry 3 and 6 

rebounds, Tyler James 2 and Justin Thompson 2.   

     Polo traveled to Grant City for their third Conference match 

up against the Tigers and fell to them 79-52.  Polo was led by 

Jack Pile 25, Parker Smith 18 and 8 rebounds, Jessie Vaughn 3, 

Mason Misel 2 and 6 rebounds, Tyler James 2 and Gage Aubrey 

1. 

 
Seniors honored at Stanberry game - 

Front row: Tabitha Poje, Anna Way, Jack Pile, Maria Rains & Loren Wagner. 

Back row:  Tyler Feil, Drew Williams, Justin Thompson, Dylan Fry & Tyler James. 

 

The History of St. Patrick’s Day 
By: Mikayla Reavis 

 

St. Patrick's Day is celebrated on March 17
th

.  It is named after 

Saint Patrick, the most commonly recognized of the patron saints of 

Ireland. The Irish have celebrated this day as a religious holiday for 

over 1,000 years. On St. Patrick's Day, Irish families would 

traditionally attend church in the morning and celebrate in the 

afternoon. People would dance, drink, and eat the traditional meal of 

Irish bacon and cabbage. 

Today people all around the world celebrate St. Patrick's Day, 

mainly throughout the United States, Canada and Australia. Saint 

Patrick's Day is celebrated in America by Irish and non-Irish people. 
There is a tradition on St. Patty’s day that whoever doesn’t wear green 

gets pinched!  To celebrate St. Patrick’s Day many people go to 

parades, have parties of their own, drink beer or visit pubs. 

 

Student Council, Improving the School 
By: Danielle Allen 

 

           Back on October 15
th

 2013 Polo’s high school student council 

traveled to Kansas City, Missouri to the Regional Meeting to learn more 

ways to improve school spirit, as well as vote for regional officers. 

Student Council members developed new spirit week ideas and ideas for 

Polo Americas Got Talent. 

 I asked a few members of student council to give us feedback on 

the experience. Adriana Segar said her favorite part of the meeting was 

learning a dance to teach to the whole high school at a pep rally. At pep 

rallies everyone gets up, dances, and shows their school spirit. Skylar 

Howe said her favorite part was learning how to improve the school 

spirit level. 

 Student council puts together dances, pep rallies, spirit days, and 

fundraising for the school. The president of student council, Adriana 

Segar, said ‘’After getting all these new ideas, each year will improve 

more and more. I’m excited to see what next year will bring!’’ 

 

Super Bowl XLVIII Recap 
By: Jessica Farmer 

 

 I’m sure many people were able to watch the Super Bowl this 

year. I bet no one expected it to turn out the way it did, though! 

Everyone has their own favorite team to support and the Seahawk fans 

must be very proud. The last big game that was similar to this was in 

2001. The battle was between the Baltimore Ravens and the New York 

Giants. The Ravens were able to pick up a few points and shut out the 

Giants with a score of 10-0 at halftime. 

 As for the Broncos this year, it took them until the 3
rd

 quarter to 

score. Manning made a nice pass to the end zone and then wrapped it 

up with a two point conversion. Those were the only points scored by 

the Broncos. The final score was 43-8 for a Seahawk victory. Seattle’s 

MVP was their linebacker, Malcolm Smith, who was awarded a new 

white 2014 Chevy Silverado High Country! 

 The Super Bowl is always famous for the commercials and the 

big fancy halftime show. This year, in my opinion, the Dale Call 

commercial was the best. The average cost of a 30-second commercial 

this year was about 4 million dollars! Bruno Mars and The Red Hot 

Chili Peppers performed at halftime and got the crowd going with their 

newest hits and crazy wardrobe! 

 To conclude, Super Bowl XLVIII was pretty much a “blowout” 

but still quite entertaining. It’s hard to believe the football season is 

officially over for now, but at least we have the Winter Olympics to 

keep us entertained. Better luck next year! 

 

The End of Another Season 
By: Lisa Tackett 

  

The high school basketball team has had their ups and downs but they 

pulled out strong on all of their games that they have played throughout 

the season. Boys and girls districts started February 24, 2014. There were 

9 seniors on the basketball teams. On the girls team there are three 

seniors: Anna Way, Tabitha Poje, and Maria Rains. On the boys team 

there are six seniors: Tyler James, Tyler Feil, Justin Thompson, Jack Pile, 

Dylan Fry, and Drew Williams.  

I had a chance to talk with senior, Maria Rains. I asked her if she 

had a favorite part of the basketball season. She replied, “Through the 

wins and losses I enjoyed working as a team.” I also asked her what she 

was going to miss most about the team. Her response was “I am going to 

miss getting to play with everyone that I developed a friendship with.” 

My final question that I asked her was what she had gotten better at since 

the beginning of the season. She said, “I have gotten better at my mental 

game and communicating because I was so quiet at the beginning of the 

season.” Come back next year and watch as some of this year’s players 

come back and play another great season.  

 

http://polo.k12.mo.us/


 
March 2014 Activities Calendar 

 

 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

2 3 4 5 6 7 8 
 *Late Start10:47 am 

*V/JV Scholars Bowl 
@ Gallatin 4 pm 
*Counselor’s Advisory 
Committee Mtg 4 pm 

*V BB Sectionals TBA  *Panther Card Trip for 7-
12

th
 9 am-2:30 pm 

*FFA Judging Day @ 
Brunswick  
*MS Dance 7-9 pm 

*V BB Quarterfinals 
TBA 

9 10 11 12 13 14 15 
 *V/JV Scholars Bowl 

@ Braymer 4 pm 
*PTO Book Fair Week 

 *Area & State FFA Officer 
Interviews @ Gallatin 4:30 
pm 

*V BB Show Me 
Showdown @ Columbia 
TBA 

 *Senior Citizens 
Prom 6 pm in Multi 
Purpose Room 

16 17 18 19 20 21 22 
 *V/JV Scholars Bowl 

@ Home 4 pm 
*Spring Concert 6:30 
pm 

*BOE Mtg 7 pm 
*Early Out at 1:01 pm 
(Professional 
Development) 
*Area FFA Contest @ 
Gallatin 4:30 pm 

*FBLA Blood Drive 1-6 
pm in Multi 
*NCMC TSA @ Trenton 
9 am 

*2
nd

 Grade Field Trip  *After Prom 
Dodgeball Tourney 
Registration 10 am; 
Games @ 11 am 

23 24 25 26 27 28 29 
 *V/JV Scholars Bowl 

@ S. Harrison 4 pm 
*Classroom  & Spring 
Pictures by Scholastic 
*Lathrop TSA 

*Father/Daughter 
Dance 

  *Early Out 11:20 am *District 
Solo/Ensemble @ 
St. Joseph TBA 

30 
 

31      

 
 

March 2014 Menu 

Menu is subject to change.   
Each meal includes one milk.  

 Extra drinks are available for 30¢. 
 
 

Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri 

3 4 5 6 7 
Late Start – No Breakfast 
Taco Stack, Spanish 
Rice, Fruit 

Pop Tart, Ham, Fruit 
Wrapped Weiner, 
Baked Beans, Fruit 

Breakfast Pizza, Fruit 
Grilled Cheese, Soup, 
Fruit 

French Toast Sticks, 
Fruit 
Meatball Sub, Green 
Beans, Fruit 

Biscuit, Sausage 
Gravy, Fruit 
Tuna or Bologna 
Sandwich, Glazed 
Carrots, Fruit 

10 11 12 13 14 
Cereal, Oatmeal, Fruit 
Corndog or Burrito, Pinto 
Beans, Fruit 

Pop Tart, Ham, Fruit 
Chili, Carrots, Fruit 

Breakfast Pizza, Fruit 
BBQ Riblet, Scalloped 
Potatoes, Fruit  

French Toast Sticks, 
Fruit 
Chicken Pattie on Bun, 
Green Beans, Fruit 

Donut, Fruit 
Grilled Cheese, Soup, 
Fruit 

17 18 19 20 21 
Cereal, Oatmeal, Fruit 
Sweet and Sour Chicken, 
Oriental Vegetables, Fruit 
 

Pop Tart, Ham, Fruit 
Chicken Quesadilla, 
Corn, Fruit 

Breakfast Pizza, Pasta 
with Beef Sticks, 
Mashed Potatoes, Fruit 

French Toast Sticks, 
Fruit 
Hamburger on Bun, 
French Fries, Fruit 

Biscuit, Sausage 
Gravy, Fruit 
Shrimp, Peas, Fruit 

24 25 26 27 28 
Cereal, Oatmeal, Fruit 
Corndog Nuggets, Baked 
Beans, Fruit 

Pop Tart, Ham, Fruit 
Pizza, Corn, Fruit 

Breakfast Pizza, Fruit 
Deli Turkey on Bun, 
Carrots, Fruit 

French Toast Sticks, 
Fruit 
Chicken Nuggets, 
Broccoli with Cheese, 
Fruit 

Donut, Fruit 
Grilled Cheese, Soup, 
Fruit 

31     
Cereal, Oatmeal, Fruit 
Nachos, Refried Beans, 
Fruit 
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